
 

Personnel Committee - Board of 
Representatives 
  
Mary Fedeli, Co-Chair      Anabel Figueroa, Co-Chair 
  

Committee Report  

 
Date: Wednesday, April 24, 2019 
Time: 7:00 p.m.  
Place: Republican Caucus Room, 4th Floor Government Center, 888 

Washington Boulevard, Stamford, CT 
  
The Personnel Committee met at the above date and time.  In attendance were Co-
Chair Figueroa and Committee Member Reps. McMullen, Nabel, Patterson and Zelinsky. 
Absent or excused were Committee Member Reps. DePina, Fedeli, Lion and Pendell. 
Also present was Domenic Tramontozzi, Engineering Department.  
 
Co-Chair Figueroa called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m. 
 

Item No. 
 

Description 
 

Committee 
Action 

 
1.  P30.026 APPROVAL; Clerk of the Works Employment Contract 

with Richard Geslien. 
04/03/19 – Submitted by W. Lee Palmer 
 

Held 5-0-0 

Committee members discussed this contract with Mr. Tramantozzi as follows: 
• Mr. Geslien previously owned a mechanical and plumbing company, which he 

has closed 
• Mr. Geslien signed the City Vehicle Use Policy on 4/23/19 
• Since closing his business, Mr. Geslien did work for Sacred Heart University 
• The City anticipates his work to be primarily for mold remediation projects 

 
Mr. Tramantozzi seemed to have a different contract than the Committee members (the 
Board office subsequently confirmed that members had the correct contract) 
 
Committee members discussed holding this in order to get: 

• A final copy of the contract, with an accurate list of the projects, and a signed 
vehicle use policy, needs to be provided 

• Clarification of Section 3.7 of the Contract by HR.  It provides that the Clerk may 
not be compensated on account of sickness or disability by also provides that the 
Clerk may be entitled to unemployment compensation or workers’ compensation 
benefits 

 



A motion to hold this item was made, seconded and approved by a vote of 5-0-0 (Reps. 
Figueroa, McMullen, Nabel, Patterson and Zelinsky). 
 

2.  P30.025 REVIEW; Matter of Personnel Commission Approval of 
Many New Employees. 
02/07/19 – Submitted by Rep. Zelinsky 
03/11/19 – Held at Steering 
 

Held 5-0-0 

A motion to hold this item was made, seconded and approved by a vote of 5-0-0 (Reps. 
Figueroa, McMullen, Nabel, Patterson and Zelinsky). 
 
 
Co-Chair Figueroa adjourned the meeting at 7:33 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Anabel Figueroa, Co-Chair 
 

This meeting is on video. 

http://cityofstamford.granicus.com/player/clip/8176?view_id=14
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